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Headteacher: Mrs J Harrup 

8th December 2023 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Please take the time to look through our newsletter this week to see all of the wonderful activities and     
opportunities the children have experienced, such as Christmas Dinner Day, Santa visiting, Fairy Tale    
Workshops and Santa’s Secret Shop.  We are blessed to have such wonderful staff and parents who work so 
hard for the children of Barnsbury Primary—thank you to everyone who has gone over and above to make 
the build up the Christmas so special. 
 
This week (and next), we have been entertained by the Rock Steady Concerts.  Rock Steady is an external 
company that comes into Barnsbury each week and children attend sessions to learn how to play instru-
ments within a rock band.  At the end of each term, the children perform to the school and their parents.  It 
is an amazing experience for the children and entertaining for the audience.   
 
We had an amazing day on Wednesday wearing our Christmas Jumpers and enjoying our Christmas Dinners.  
I cannot imagine cooking Christmas Dinner for so many people and my admiration and thanks go to Tracey 
and the team in the kitchen—it was so delicious and enjoyed by everyone.  We have included some photo-
graphs in the body of the newsletter. 
 
On Thursday and Friday this week, each child has had the opportunity to visit the Secret Shop to select two 
gifts for special people in their lives, which were then wrapped beautifully for them.  This was organized by 
the PTA and has been a truly special event and experience for the children.  To see the children’s faces as 
they have carried their gifts proudly back to their classes has been magical.  Please take a look at the photos 
in the newsletter.  Huge thanks to every parent who has taken time to be involved in this event—we really 
do appreciate you! 
 
Our Key Stage 1 Christmas Play takes place next week.  I can hear the children’s singing from my office and 
we are in for a real treat to get us firmly in the Christmas mood.  Years 3 and 4 are performing at our Christ-
mas Carol concert on Wednesday at St Mary of Bethany’s Church—always a highlight of the year. 
 
Just a reminder that the term finishes on Friday 15th December at 1.15pm. 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
 
With kind regards, 

 
 
 

Mrs J E Harrup 
Headteacher 



Dates for your diary 2023-24 

Autumn Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December  

Monday 11th PTA—Mince Pie Monday 

Monday 11th 9.15am Dress rehearsal for KS1 Christmas Production 

Monday 11th 2pm KS1 Christmas Production 

Tuesday 12th 9.15am and 2pm KS1 Christmas Production 

Tuesday 12th 2-3pm—Acorns Christmas Craft and Singing 

Wednesday 13th Christmas Carol Concert Years 3 & 4 

Thursday 14th 9.30am Rock Steady Concert 

Thursday 14th 2-3pm—Acorns Christmas Craft and Singing 

Friday 15th 1.15pm End of Term 



Dates for your diary 2023-24 

Spring Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January  

Tuesday 2nd INSET Day 

Wednesday 3rd First day of Spring Term 

Wednesday 10th Local Governing Committee Meeting (8am-10am) 

Friday 26th Creative Arts Day 

February  

Friday 2nd 9am—3M Class Assembly 

Friday 9th 9am—6J Class Assembly 

12th—16th Half Term 

Monday 19th INSET Day 

Wednesday 21st Year 5 Trip 

March  

Wednesday 6th Local Governing Committee Meeting (8am-10am) 

Thursday 7th World Book Day 

Friday 8th 9am—1M Class Assembly 

Friday 15th 9am—3B Class Assembly 

Tuesday 19th 9.30am Rock Steady  Spring Concert 

Thursday 21st 9.30am Rock Steady Spring Concert 

Friday 22nd Y4 & 5 Production Dress Rehearsal (KS1) 9.30am 

Monday 25th Y4 & 5 Production Dress Rehearsal (KS2) 1.30pm 

Wednesday 27th Y4 & 5 Production—adults only—6pm 

Thursday 28th End of Term—Finish 1.15pm 

April  

Monday 15th INSET Day 

Tuesday 16th  First Day of Summer Term 



 

 

 

 

Star of the  

 

 

 

Effort  

 

 

Values  

Award 

Oak Imogen Jasper Danny 

Ash Dominic Mason Tristian 

1B Amirh Bertie Loggie 

1M Reggie Damari Saharsh 

2M Isabelle Matthew Caitlin 

2T Emily Izzy Zach 

3B Jayden Miriam Yusuf 

3M Skylar Abram Cecilia 

4T Jemima Harvey Tammy 

4D Bell Isla James 

5M Amelia Emma Isabelle 

5B Florence Michael Edith 

6J Atharv William J Tommy 

6G Sienna Bea Alex 

Congratulations to the recipients of a WOW 

certificate this week:  Riley (6G), Jude (1T), 

Shelby-Lee (2M), Harley (2M),  Zana (6G), 

Claudia (6G), Felicity (6G), Aurelia (6G),    

Ollie (6G), Seba (6G), Eva (6G), Khadija (6G), 

Milana (6G), Tilly (6G) 

Congratulations to our Super Spellers 

this week:  Elsie 3B), Mila (3M), Kaitlyn 

(4D) 

 

Write of the Month: Emie (6J) 



Acorns 

It’s been a really exciting week at   

Nursery this week: we’ve met Santa; 

worn our Christmas jumpers and        

enjoyed our Christmas dinner. We have 

enjoyed taking part in Christmas crafts 

this week and loved making our      

Christmas decorations and our Christmas 

wreaths.  

We have had such an exciting half term in 1M! The children have really enjoyed learning about 
the Victorians. First we had a visit from Chertsey Museum, and the children enjoyed role play, 
making playdough butter, and exploring artefacts. 

Year 1 

When it was our Victorian Day, the teachers dressed up and the children explored writing 
on chalkboards, a Victorian playtime and the strict rules!    

This week, we have been exploring The Snowman in 
English, and the children are writing their own     
stories based on this book. The children went out-
side to draw their own story endings. In maths, we 
have been looking at fact families, to show the rela-
tionship between addition and subtraction.   



Year 3 

Over the last few weeks, Year 3 have been learning about 
the Ancient Egyptians.  We attended an amazing work-
shop, hosted by Portals to the Past, and the children were 
able to use their learning to help answer quiz questions 
and take part in different workshops. Continuing our   
Egyptian theme, we read The Egyptian Cinderella and The 
Secret Explorers and used these to support our compre-
hension skills in Destination Reader and to develop our 
writing. 

Year 5 have had an amazing few weeks with many activities to help boost their team building 
skills. There were many challenges they had to face and they all did a fantastic job at         
communicating, compromising, cooperating and listening to one another. Balloon wars was a 
top favourite!  
 
Taking part this week in Comando Joe’s has also helped to enhance their skills further and 
they took on the challenge of becoming explorers to successfully take on the perilous journey 
across the Artic without suffering frost-bite or worse! Again, with great team work, it was  
another amazing success! 

Year 5 



Reception 

Last Friday, Reception had a 

fantastic Fairytale Dress Up Day 

to celebrate the end of their 

topic. We had so much fun pre-

tending to be our favourite   

fairytale characters and had a 

parade to show off our           

costumes – everyone looked 

brilliant. It was a magical day!   

 

On Wednesday, Nursery, Reception and some KS1 children enjoyed a    

drama workshop from Perform For Schools. Nursery and Reception went 

on a Fairytale Adventure as they used their imagination to travel through 

the enchanted forest to find the hidden castle.    

Acorns had to be brave when crossing a river where the troll was waiting. They pretended to be trees, witches, 

Princesses and Princes entering the wicked Queen’s castle. Acorns pretended to be the Queen’s teddy bears 

where they had to be as still as a statue, but they magically came alive when the Queen wasn’t looking. The 

Queen asked them all to make a wish as to what they wanted to be one day.  

Oak and Ash joined Princess Tori on a fairytale adventure and helped overcome the forgetfulness spell cast on 

her by the wicked witch. They reminded her of the fairytale characters and shared their knowledge of each   

story. We worked together to create a magical potion and travelled through obstacles, eating the magical cake 

that defeated the wicked witch.  

Mrs Cleary accidently fell in the water but managed to get out quickly before a crocodile got her! They then had 

to travel past the volcano, watching out for the lava. The used different facial expressions and noises as they got 

into character.    

A group of KS1 children demon-

strated teamwork as they 

showed different actions. They 

had fun walking the ‘planks’ as 

they tried to avoid being eating 

by the crocodiles.  



We had a special visitor at school on Monday….. 

Monday morning saw the children arriving at school, to find the hallway decorated for Christmas.  The children 
were super excited, and in addition, Santa arrived while they were in their values assembly.  He read them a 
beautiful story of his travels, delivering presents in and around the Woking area, and giving them a few tips on 
the importance of getting to bed early on Christmas Eve. What an incredible start to our Christmas festivities! 

Christmas Dinner & Jumper Day 

The work of Barnsbury's 'behind the scenes' Kitchen Team this past week cannot go unnoticed.  To Tracey and 
her catering team, what an incredible feast you prepared for the children and staff of Barnsbury Primary.  We 
cannot thank you enough for the delicious meal which took great planning, extra hours preparing and well 
planned execution.  You are such an integral part of our school, and we are grateful for all you do to keep us all 
nourished.   



Year 4 
These are some of the incredibly beautiful, well sewn Christmas Stockings, Year 4 pro-
duced in Design and Technology this term. The Learning Intention was to learn various 
stitch techniques.  They are super proud of their finished products, as are the teachers, 
and they can't wait to get them home to adorn their Christmas Tree. 

Christmas Party 



PTA Secret Shop 

A huge thank you to Nic and Lucy , PTA members and all the parent volunteers, who made Santa's shop a re-
sounding success.  To witness the joy on the children's faces as they made their selection, had the gifts 
wrapped and labels attached for their parents and friends, warmed the hearts of all present.  A truly incredible 
experience for both children and teachers, and the support of parents, invaluable.  


















